
 Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 17 September 2012, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), R C Terry, R Holroyd,

                            B Morgan, Mrs A Thomas, A Jones, L Davidsen, Mrs H Bird. 

                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC and 9 parishioners.

        Apologies for absence: - Cllr J Else WBC

1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the 16 July 2012 meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2143
Illegal dumping on Federal Mogul site – Clearly the matter is still far from settled and SCC is still pursuing the matter. There is nothing further to report at this stage. Mr Davidsen agreed to continue to monitor developments at the site. 
2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood, which has an effect onto Milford Road
- Mr Murphy met Mr Ian Fowler the SCC Highways Officer to review this. Additional matters are of flooding in Redhouse Lane and outside the Chinese Restaurant. Mr Fowler advised that the problems would be dealt with in due course when the jetting machine to clear the blocked drains was available. It was now necessary for WBC to clear their part of the ditch. Mr Murphy would ask Cllr Else to contact WBC to see if this matter could be attended to. Outstanding jetting machine not currently available.
2354
BW 69 & 504 - Both of these bridleways (which cross Elstead Common 


southwards towards the moat). It has now been confirmed that the remedial 
works required to BW69 have now been progressed by SCC Rights of Way. 
With regard to BW504 works have now started, but with little effect at this 
time and additional works are still required. However, the extra works will 
need to be passed again by Natural England. Mr Murphy spoke to the MOD 
and they confirmed they will be undertaking drainage improvements when the 
weather improved. Matters still outstanding.
2388
Mr Davidsen requested the CV’s outstanding by the next meeting for the 
website. 


2391
Affordable rural housing needs survey - The Parish Council has received the survey document which was being delivered to each household for completion. 

2408    Parking issues around the village green and other areas - Yellow lines were discussed at the various junctions around the village green and close to the school. It was agreed that Mr Murphy and Mrs Thomas would undertake a review of the various areas of concern around the village and report back at a further meeting.
2409
Location of dog notices - The notice at Burford Lodge recreation ground has been relocated as agreed. It was suggested that an additional sign should be put up at the Thursley Rd Rec. The Clerk would let the handyman have some of the signs for erection in due course.

2422
DZ car park update - Mr Murphy reported that the Houndown Bottom car park was progressing and the Pitch Place was completed and was of a good size.

2432
It was raised previously that the war memorial needed repairs and maintenance. A further quotation was awaited for the paving repairs. 
2436
WBC old cemetery needs tidying up. WBC is to take the necessary action. 
Outstanding.

2441
Village hall request grant - Mrs Thomas advised the Parish Council that the 
Village Hall had been 
awarded a grant of £9,500 towards the scheme. The 
grant from the Parish
Council can now be handed over.
2452
Concerns have been expressed that Planning infrastructure contribution funds 
received from the Guardian Court development were not being released by 
WBC to Surrey County Council. This money was needed to support primary 
education in the village, specifically the building of 2 new classrooms at St 
James’s School. Mr Murphy would follow this up with SCC.

3.0
ELSTEAD RECREATIONAL TRUST

2455
Mr Murphy reported that he had applied for funding for the borehole 
installation but unfortunately the bodies approached would not support the 
application at this time. Cllr Harmer suggested that the Parish Council should 
consider other options for his funding allocation, this would be reviewed.  Mr 
Murphy declared an interest in the item and whilst he did present it he took no 
part in the debate. 

4.0
ELSTEAD SHARKS GRANT REQUEST

2456
Burford Lodge Recreation Ground Sharks Football Club – The maintenance  works have been instructed to improve the ground as requested previously. A specific item was a request for a grant towards replacement football posts. After a general debate the Parish Council agreed to fund the request which was approximately £1,200.00 and the Parish Council agreed to fund this in total. Mr Murphy would talk to Mr Matt Lank at WBC regarding obtaining funds based on the PIC fund. 

5.0
ELSTEAD FOOTBALL CLUB

2457
A request for grants towards the cost of a new pump for the showers and for

rolling the pitches was received. The Parish Council agreed to fund these

requests. A total contribution would be £328.00.
6.0 LOCAL BUS SERVICE

2458
Mrs Thomas has been approached by a number of parishioners regarding the 
poor service being provided to serve Elstead and the timetable problems. Mrs 
Thomas would take the matter up with SCC and Mr Murphy would also raise

the matter at the Local Committee (Waverley).  
7.0
WBC CONSULTATION ON PRE SUBMISSION CORE STRATEGY
2459
The Parish Council made comments on the previous consultation and

following a general debate it was felt that the Parish Council had nothing

further to add. 
The core strategy would be adopted by the end of the year and

then the Inspectorate would sign it off within the next 8/9 months from

January 2013. 
8.0
PUBLIC ACCESS TO COMMON LAND & PUBLIC OWENED 
LANDHOLDINGS IN THE PARISH OF ELSTEAD & ADJACENT 
AREAS

2460
Mr Morgan was setting up, via his role as a Waverley Councillor, a local pilot 
group to review public access on public land. Mr Morgan wanted the Parish 
Council to endorse the policy and requested two members to volunteer to join 
the group. Following a general debate Mr Jones and Mrs Thomas agreed to 
join the group; however the Parish Council could not endorse the policy as it 
did not have any information or the terms of reference of the group proposed. 
Mr Jones and Mrs Thomas would report back to the Parish Council in due 
course for comment and agreement.  
9.0
CYCLING ON HANKLEY COMMON

2461
Concerns have again been raised that Landmarc wardens are challenging 
cyclists and requesting them to stick to the bridleways (previously cyclists 
had

freely used any of the tracks on the common). This is a concession because 
the byelaws prohibit 'vehicles of any kind', but in practice the MOD has never 

 
previously worried about cyclists using permissive tracks. The ability 


to use these permissive tracks is especially important as many of the 


marked bridleways are very sandy, so very difficult to cycle on. Posts and 
better way markings and updated maps would be helpful.

            Mr Murphy agreed to take this matter up at the next MOD Hankley 
Conservation meeting.
10.0
DEVELOPMENT OF DUNSFOLD PARK CONSULTATION 
2462
The Parish Council has received a letter regarding a consultation on the future 
of the site. This is an early consultation asking for views on the scope of the 
proposed development brief. Following a general review the Parish Council 
felt that the Core Strategy picked up the issues associated with the site.
11.0 SUPERFAST BROADBAND IN SURREY

2463
Mr Davidsen gave an update on superfast broadband in Surrey. Following a 
recent meeting Surrey County Council has signed a contract with BT to ensure 
superfast broadband access across Surrey. This would secure a contract which

will benefit the vast majority of householders in Elstead. Precise timescales

have yet to be established. The matter is ongoing.
12.0
AUDIT SIGN OFF

2464
The Clerk reported that the 2011/12 audit had now been completed and signed 
off by the external auditors. One item was raised regarding the base point for 
the fixed assets and not related to current costs.
13.0
CODE OF CONDUCT UPDATE

2465
Members were asked to complete the declarations of interests, they will then

be sent to the monitoring officer at WBC and they would then be uploaded on 
the Parish’s website.

14.0 MAINTENANCE INSPECTIONS FOR PLAY AREAS

2466
Mrs Thomas and Mrs Bird attended a health and safety course which covered 
play area inspections. It was noted that inspection should be undertaken more 
frequently and it was suggested monthly; Mrs Thomas would review the 
requirements and report back to the Parish Council.  
15.0
PLANNING MEETING

2467
The minutes of the planning meeting held on 15 August 2012 were noted.
16.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2468
The reports received were noted.

2469
SCAPTC - AGM to be held on 27 September 2012 – Mr Jones would attend

2470
Surrey Community Action to be held on 9 October 2012 – Mr Jones would attend

17.0
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS

2471
A local parishioner asked via the Clerk if the Parish Council would consider putting up Christmas lights. Mrs Bird agreed to talk to Witley Parish Council on the issue and report back on various options in due course. Members thought is was a good opportunity and should be explored.  
18.0 CO-OPTION OF NEW COUNCILOR

2472
Members reviewed the two candidates and following a vote it was agreed to 
ask Miss Jane Jacobs to fill the casual vacancy.
19.0     CORRESPONDENCE 
-
-

20.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2473
Accounts for payment:

The following accounts for September are presented for payment:              £

*
C P Newman
- Salary August, September (net), meetings copies,        883.07

             mileage, burials

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                  156.00

*
Southern Electric  – Burford Lodge recreation ground                          27.68

*
BDO – Audit fees for 2011/2012                                                            480.00
* 
Pan Garden & Estate Ltd – Picnic area maintenance July/August       80.00                                                

*
Richard Knight – General maintenance                                                950.52

*
Hampshire County Council – Course inspection of play sites               80.00


Mrs Thomas and Mrs Bird

*
Veolia Environmental Services – Bin empties                                      46.80

*
Mr P Murphy – Chairman’s allowance                                                112.50

* 
Mr R Stacey – Burials                                                                           140.00
*
Nature in Balance – Removal of wasp nest Burford lodge rec              35.00 

*
Grasstex Ltd – Grounds maintenance                                                3,129.60

* 
Mr C Terry – Rural housing household drop 
     

      50.00

*
Mr P Sheppard – Rural housing household drop                                   50.00
21.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS 

2474
Concerns were expressed regarding the bus service in Elstead. This is on the 
agenda and will be discussed later.

2478
Cllr Harmer suggested that the issues raised on the jetting and buses should be 
brought up at the Local Committee.

2479
Issues were raised regarding the locations of play equipment at the Jubilee 
playground. The information is included on the planning application and is 
waiting consideration. The equipment has been placed so as to cause as little 
inconvenience as possible to the neighbours.

2480
A number of locations were reported regarding brambles and grasses 
overgrowing. These would be reported to WBC/SCC.

2481
Truxford Corner drainage has been undertaken, but not the drainage works at 
Hazelwood. Mr Murphy reported that this was a matter for SCC and not the 
Parish Council. 

2482
Various issues on BW 69 &504 was again raised and the time taken. 


Mr Murphy is in contact with SCC on the matter and this was again covered 
in the body of the meeting.

22.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2483
Mr Jones would be attending the next allotment meeting. He was asked to 
make the point that the path should be used around the field and not cut across 
the football pitches.
            2484
Mrs Bird suggested that trees around the pavilion at Thursley Road should be

cut back and brambles removed.


2485
Woolfords Lane Cemetery – Bin collections are not happening. Mr Murphy 
would contact WBC to confirm that it should be emptied 


2486
Concerns were raised that the A3 Milford roundabout vegetation needs to be

cut back. This is a Highways Agency matter to sort out. 










  Meeting closed 22.10
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